Dear parents/carers

New Swannington Primary School is delighted to announce that we have achieved a Healthy
Schools Plus Award.

The award forms part of the Leicestershire Healthy Schools programme operated by
Leicestershire County Council.

The Healthy Schools Plus Award programme supports schools to further improve and
maintain the health and wellbeing of their school and wider communities by providing
specific training and support.

To complete the Healthy Schools Plus Award, our school has completed the following
actions:

o Completed a full two-day MHFA England training to become a fully qualified Youth
Mental Health First-Aider (including MHFA England Certificate)

o Attended a network meeting delivered by a MHFA England Trainer and a Children &
Young People Officer (Public Health) to embed the learning of the Youth MHFA
training into the school using a Whole School Approach.

¢ Made a commitment to continue to utilise and embed the learning from the Youth
MHFA training into the school, including sharing learning wider with colleagues.

As a result, we have completed all the required elements of the programme and have been
awarded a Healthy Schools Plus Award.

Many thanks for your support.
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Judy Ramsell
Headteacher



